
From: Stephen Balza balzasj@mlc-wels.edu
Subject: MLC Alumni Tour Devotions on June 16/17

Date: May 17, 2019 at 9:45 AM
To: ssmith@trinitywallstreet.org
Cc: James Pope popejf@mlc-wels.edu

Good morning Scott,
cc: Worship leader, Rev Jim Pope

Thank you once again for graciously allowing us use of your beautiful chapel for our group devotions on June 16 and 17. I
understand that it will be tight, but we will make it work. Several of us group leaders can stand as needed.

Per our text conversation, here is our plan.

Sunday, June 16...2:30 pm devotion
Monday, June 17...9:30 am devotion

We will have about 55 people attending (including our worship leader). We make it optional but typically, all will attend.

It typically includes a short liturgy, a hymn, and a brief message/sermonette...about 15 minutes.

We have an excellent organist in our group...retired organ professor John Nolte. He would be glad to play the hymn on the
organ if it is OK with you. You mentioned that perhaps he should reach out to your music director to check on that? Can
you reply with his/her contact info? If it doesn't work, we can certainly sing it acapella.

Two other questions...I understand the main sanctuary is under construction. Where/how do we enter the chapel? We'd
like to provide a gift to Trinity as an expression of thanks? Can we make a check out to Trinity?

Again, our sincere thanks!

Blessings,
Steve Balza
507-217-1731
-- 

Steve Balza '93 
Director of Alumni Relations, Martin Luther College 
Phone:  507 354-8221 ext. 387     Cell:  507 217-1731     Fax: 507 354-8225 
Email: alumni@mlc-wels.edu

"It was He who gave some to be apostles, some to be prophets, some to be evangelists, and some to be pastors and teachers." -
Ephesians 4:11

This electronic communication, including any attached documents, may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information that is intended only
for use by the recipient(s) named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the
communication and any attachments. Views expressed by the author do not necessarily represent those of Martin Luther College.
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